

9th June 2023

Dear Parent/Carer(s)

## Re: Year 6 Residential Trip to Wildchild - Sunday 9th July to Wednesday 12th July 2023

We would like to invite parents to attend a meeting via Livestorm on **Monday 19**<sup>th</sup> **June 2023 at 6.00pm.** The meeting will last approximately one hour and we will give more details about the trip. There will be an opportunity to discuss kit lists and any medical problems.

We hope that you will be able to join us for the meeting. We realise that some of you may have already had an older child go on a residential trip, however it is important to attend as there may be new information that you need to be aware of.

There are a number of forms that need completing/consent for, to enable your child to attend the residential trip:

- Parental Consent form (OV7A) please complete and email to: Wildchild@peartreespring.herts.sch.uk
- **Behaviour Contract** please share the Behaviour Contract with your child once read please consent via schoolgateway, located in payments/Yr 6 Wildchild behaviour contract.
- **Mobile phones** please read through the attached letter and consent via schoolgateway located in payments/NO mobile phones.
- Kit list please read through the list and ensure your child takes the appropriate items.
- **Medical form** if your child requires any medication, please complete and email to: Wildchild@peartreespring.herts.sch.uk

Forms/consents – please ensure these are all complete by Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June 2023.

On **Sunday 9<sup>th</sup> July 2023** children and parents will need to meet outside their classroom door at **10.00am**. The front pedestrian gate, by the zebra crossing, will be open from **9.50am**. Coaches will be leaving at approximately **10.30am**. Children will need to bring a home packed lunch (no fizzy drinks or glass bottles please) for the journey to Wildchild – they will be provided with a hot meal in the evening. Please ensure that your child's packed lunch is provided in a named disposable bag which can be thrown away after.

Children/staff will return from the residential trip on Wednesday 12th July 2023 at approximately 3.30pm/4.00pm.

We look forward to seeing you virtually at the meeting.

Yours sincerely

## D Cawley

Mr D Cawley Year 6 Lead.

Headteacher: Mrs T Skeggs
Deputy Headteacher: Mrs M Newhouse

Peartree Spring Primary School, Hydean Way, Stevenage, Herts, SG2 9GG

Telephone: 01438 233900 Fax: 01438 233901

Email: admin@peartreespring.herts.sch.uk Website: www.peartreespringjm.herts.sch.uk



































